
Hello there! This year has really flown by. 
It is December already. We are surrounded 
by holiday cheer and joyful singing. In this 
last newsletter of the year we as 
Mobility-Online team want to wish all of you 
happy holidays and look forward to seeing 
again in January 2023.
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Let’s talk: Terminology rminology
Travel insurance: All students who register their mobility abroad in Mobility Online 
are automatically registered for free travel insurance upon approval of their course 
list/ proposal form. They receive an email confirmation of the registration, a digital 
insurance policy and a link to the Insurance website for more detailed information. The 
UT travel insurance applies to study-related activities only and only has basic cover-
age. Students must always be aware of the official travel advice issued by the Dutch 
Government. The Ministry of Foreign Affairs publishes an overview of all recent official 
travel recommendations. Only students traveling to countries that are considered safe 
(indicated green or yellow) are allowed to travel and will receive a travel insurance.

Poll
What would you like to see in the newsletters of 2023?

If you want to unsubscribe from the newsletter, please use this link.

Roadmap - optimalisation project
Persons provisioning integration for Mobility-Online
Mobility-Online is used for multiple different exchange processes (Courses abroad, Internship, Graduation, etc.) and these 
processes have different needs for personal data. 
Mobility-Online must be fed with personal data for UT-employees that either need an account in Mobility-Online or that need 
to be selected in drop-down boxes etc. (supervisors, etc.).
These so called Persons are objects in Mobility-Online (so they are not accounts/users!). In this case it concerns persons 
who have the function ‘UT supervisor’.
In the current situation, these persons are manually imported into Mobility Online. For this purpose, a selection is made in 
AFAS based on the relevant employees (namely those who must have the function UT supervisor in mobility processes).
In the near future this selection will be imported and maintained automatically by the new interface.
And also employees who work in Mobility Online have user accounts. Within this interface the account will be disabled if the 
user is not an employee anymore.
Next to these functionalities, the UT Department structure will also be transferred and maintained through the interface.
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